
 

DIXON HAPPENINGS 

May 18, 2017 

K-9 Officer Fero in the News  

Officer Fero assisted in the arrest of a 

burglary suspect earlier this week. When 

officers reported to a call in the 300 block 

of East A Street K-9 Fero alerted officers 

to a suspect hiding in the basement who 

was subsequently arrested. 

 

Dixon Food Truck Mania 

The next Dixon Food Truck Mania will be 

on Friday May 27
th
 from 5 – 8 at Hall 

Memorial Park.  Check out the list of 

participating Food Trucks, and Ruhstaller 

will be there this month.  

 

Road Closure 

Union Pacific Railroad will be conducting 

rail safety work. The current plan is to 

close SR 113/ North First Street 

(between E Street and C Street) Monday 

morning, May 22, 2017-May 26, 2017. 

Detour routes will be posted. Drivers 

should allow extra time to reach their 

destinations particularly during commute 

hours.  Southbound SR 113 drivers shall 

use the Adams St. detour and 

northbound SR 113 drivers shall use 

either the Midway to I-80 detour or West 

A St. to the Adams St. detour for inter-

City access. 

*********************************************** 

Technology Tidbits – the Police 

Department has made a commitment to 

go paperless and recently reported they 

have gone digital for all new police 

reporting, and plan to expand forms 

available to residents on the website.  

Help the Police Department reach 5,000 

likes on Facebook – almost there – 4,952!  



17-18 Proposed Budget Published 

The proposed 17-18 budget was released 

earlier this month, and we are proud to 

note that the General Fund is balanced for 

the 6
th
 consecutive year.  A budget study 

session is scheduled for Wednesday, May 

24
th
 to review all funds.  The budget will 

be adopted in June.  The document is 

available on-

line at the 

website. The 

public is 

welcome to 

attend the 

study 

session to 

provide 

input. 

 

Staffing Updates 

Welcome Officer David Thompson to the 

Dixon Police Department who recently 

graduated from the Police Academy.  The 

military veteran will be sworn in at the 

May 23
rd

 Council meeting with his USAF 

wife Skyping-in from Turkey, where she is 

on active duty. 

Also please welcome Police Recruit 

Joshua Bennett, who is expected to 

graduate from the Academy June 2 0
th
. 

Dixon is currently recruiting for the 

following positions 

 Aquatics Supervisor 

 Lifeguard/Instructor 

 Police Officer (Academy 

Students/Grads & Laterals) 

Development News 

If you have been on the City’s Facebook 

page in the last week, you are aware that 

the City has received an application from 

The Habit Burger Grill.  Planning is 

reviewing the submission at 1425 Ary 

Lane (former Arby’s restaurant building).  

The plan is to upgrade the existing 

building both exterior and interior 

improvements.  Design Review of the 

project will be presented at a public 

hearing of the Planning Commission in 

June.

 

SALES TAX Update – Dixon had a great 

fourth quarter with actual sales tax 

receipts for the October – December 2016 

(most recent available) up 78.5%.  Some 

of this includes a recently opened 

industrial supplies, and the recapture of 

sizable amounts of local taxes previously 

misallocated to other jurisdictions.   

Council Agenda 5/23/17 – Sneak Peek 

 Fire 2016 Annual Report 

 Chromium VI Pilot Testing 

 Groundwater Sustainability Agency 

 Parkway Blvd Project Summary 


